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        Bishop Richard Heard, with translator Pastor Nicu  
Love Greetings 
from Phoenix, 
AZ!  

Just a day ago I 
returned from 
Romania where 
we have been 
since the month 
of May. It was a 
great summer 
and fall time 
ministry, not of 
our own worth 
but by the 
wonderful grace 
and favor of God 
providing for us! 
Thanks for those 
few who prayed 
and stood with 
us while we were 
so much involved and at many times too busy to keep a good lines of communication with you back here in 
the USA. 

PASTORS CONFERENCE-SEMINAR PRAISE REPORT 
The end of October we held our National Leadership Conference-Seminar. About 170 pastors came from all 
over the corners of Romania to the top of the mountains at Brasov Meadow recreational area. Our speaker 
was Bishop Richard Heard, pastor of Christian Tabernacle Church of Houston, a real humble man of God 
carrying a profound powerful anointing and teaching gift. The conference topic 
was “Elevating the King and His Kingdom” It is hard to describe in words this 
special gathering. From the beginning to the end, everybody felt we were under 
a permanent shadow of God’s power. It was like we were locked in the X-ray 
room of light and love with no visible door to get out until your doctor says, it is 
finished, you can go. This heavenly package came with forgiveness, deliverance, 
restoration and freedom, family integration, healing of the soul and of the body. 
People were changed in their hearts and minds and ready to step out in the Kingdom of God’s provision. 
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I heard pastors speaking out 
great testimonies of how 
they were touched by God, 
and I overheard them say to 
one another, this is the 
greatest presence of God 
meeting I have ever been 
in, and I want my people to 
have this. How I can deliver 
in preaching the same life 
ingredient to them.  

I’m sorry I hadn’t much 
time to gather testimonials, 
I had to leave right away, 
but the leaders lined up to 
shake our hands, showing us 

their appreciations. Here in Romania pastors are in great need of 
Bible training so they can minister day by day. Some have teaching 
but many are very young children of God. I call these pastors - 
dedicated passionate missionaries working and living in hard and 
primitive life conditions. They are fulfilling what Jesus said about His 
own ministry; I was sent to preach the Gospel to the poor and broken 
hearted! 

Pastor Costel Gramada, the main organizer of this conference, told 
me: Pastor John, though I was busy with the daily details of the 
conference, I received the deep waters message of Bishop Heard. The 
spiritual atmosphere in the room lifted me to a higher dimension 
relationship with my Father God. I feel this impacted my life and 
ministry and I’m very sure no longer will I be the same. And regarding 
the CCFR Leadership Fellowship network, of which you’re the founder 
father, many leaders in Romania are radically changing the way they 
minister to others. 

Here is another pastor and close friend, Pastor Relu Paraluta, who 
with his team planted dozens of churches and is the Bishop leader of 
the central south,Oltenia region. Pastor Reul writes. My spiritual dear 
father John, I do still feel so happy and blessed because of the last 
conference. I am in a constant joy of the Lord. I picked up the 
spiritual ingredient of this constant joy and hope that was spread 
over the days we spent together in this great Bible seminar. I am truly 
revived and revitalized with spiritual newness in Christ. 

Pastor Richard taught us by the Spirit not just the letter. This 
prophetical teaching lifted me to live by faith as a son in the Lord not 
only as a servant. I understand we grew up in Communism where the 
slave mentality was the main life motto, and the church picked up on 
it too. Pastor Richard’s teaching sets us free. My leaders team asked 
me to send their thanks to you for letting them come with me to be 
part of this wonderful Bible conference. We know there was a great 
demand from many others to come. 

Families in  
Circeni, Romania

Donations can be sent to: 

CCFR, P.O. Box 5 

Van, Texas 75790 

Contact John at: 

903-422-4138 

jdolinschi@aol.com
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As other leaders share their testimonies of their life and 
ministry changes because of this conference, then maybe 
next month we’ll bring more testimonies as space permits. 

I ask you to pray, maybe it is time to invest life into this 
ministry of reaching all of Romania through the church. I 
would love to see more pastors, and brothers and sisters in 
America support this main part of the ministry because 
there is a lot more to do. We are lacking interest in this 
area of leadership training.  

FROZEN FEET PROJECT KNOCKS AT YOUR HEART DOOR 
Our Christmas shoe project has become historical in 

Romania. We help the precious poor kids in this big need, to get relief and warmth to their frozen little 
feet. This year project is in no way diminished, we must back the program so stand strong. I say this only by 

prayer and faith, please back us in prayer. There are many kids in great 
need and by prayer and hope are looking with a lot of lovely 
expectation. Many others will be blessed for the first time to change 
their rubber thin shoes with the warm winter ones.  

I’m looking forward to hear good news of providence on this project! 
Now is the time to give so we have time to purchase the shoes. I’m 
looking forward for a miraculous praise report in December and 
January! 

Progress report of Secu church building  
Last spring we started building 
the Secu church building. An 
old saints family from the 
state of Washington donated 
several thousands dollars, it 
was a miraculous move as 
the Lord spoke to their heart 
to give toward this church 
building. This happened 
because the children who 
attending the church started 
to pray fervently that the 

Lord would helps with money. The church owned land and wanted 
to build a church building that they could call their sweet home. Since the first evangelism reached the Secu 
village, each year these kids and teenagers were blessed with Christmas shoes, clothing and meals. Their 
hearts of faith the Lord heard and came to their rescue by the Clark’s family project. 

Much was done before the money ran out and now they have halted work as their faith goes out once again, 
looking for God’s provision. (Will God call you to answer their prayers?) 

When Pastor Florin, who is from Pastor Milo’s Oltenia team, preached for the first time, there were no 
believers at all, in fact they knew almost nothing about Jesus the Savior. Now some of these kids are 
teenagers and are deeply rooted in their faith while practicing it with boldness. Please join with us and 
these kids to lay a roof on the building.We are ready to begin construction at any time to do the job 
regardless of the cold or warm season, we just need the financial cover to start.  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Circeni Gypsy Church project and needs 
This Gypsy community consist of 2000 people. This 
large village settlement is very remote. It is on top 
of steep and rough hills in the likeness of the 
native Indians of America. It is truly a wilderness 
area. Maybe the first group who settled here 
looked to find relief and quietness out from the 
discrimination of the world around them. The land 
in not farm land, even a small garden is a challenge 
here. The Gypsies survive by raising chicken, goats, 
sheep and donkeys. In the dry summers, water is 
scarce and must be carried from a mile down the 
valley. They live here and are too poor to move 
anywhere else. However, people are happy for they 
receive the living water from God. They joke, 
saying, hey we may not need the potable water if 
we have the healing living water springing in our 
midst. The Lord heals them of many life killing 
diseases.  

God really moved on this community and many 
people were saved and are being saved day by day. 
The church moved from house to house, from a 
smaller building to a large one but the place again 
became too small. The church grew to 150 
members. They began building believing a promise 
from a western church that they would be assisted, 
but this promise didn’t come true. The roof was 
placed over the new enlarged building but the 
ceiling is still lacking. At this time the church 
people cannot meet in the building. They split in 
groups here and there in different homes. Some of 
the homes are too small to get all the church 
members in, so some people are left out of the 
worship meeting. 

The need is for about $1500 to have the ceiling and 
the insulation protection so they can heat the 
sanctuary and move into the church to worship 
there. We pray God will send someone to sponsor 
this eternal worthy life project and let the unsaved 
come in the house of God and get saved. 

Miracle of God’s Provision works for the faithful 
poor families of Circeni 

By our dear Pastor Relu Paraluta, Pastor Milo 
Novacovici and others, we always try to help the 
very poor precious families from Circeni. The same 

we do with other broken towns and villages in 
Romania. 

Viorel and Mihaela Moda tells us their story. They 
needed money to have surgery for one of their 
little children. God sent the money without telling 
others their emergency need, they were needing 
money to travel to Bucharest and pay a special 
hospital and specialist doctor to perform a rare 
surgery and by God’s grace it was done as 
requested and the boy lives stronger and healthier. 

Bebe and Carmen Anghel shared with us that they 
didn’t have any food to lay on the table for the 
their 10 little kids. They will have to go hungry. But 
that evening they gathered their kids and started 
to pray and thank God that the food will be there 
for the next morning. Sure enough, the next 
morning lots more food, some clothing and a 
washing machine knocked at their door. This was 
much more than they asked for, but God knew they 
need it all. 

I can go further and tell story after story but the 
writing space permits me not to do it. I conclude 
this newsletter to you in a heartfelt prayer! As I 
told you we have been in Romania since May. Our 
personal and ministry support is very low at this 
time. I didn’t get the time while in Romania to 
communicate back to you. I was working, and 
working to preach and reaching the poor for Christ. 
Now we’re lacking, our personal support is very 
low. I am believing that together we can do a job 
of prayer, practicing faith to have the increase 
both personally and in the ministry. Please consider 
double donations for these last two months of the 
year.  

While here in the states, I’m available for traveling 
and speaking, meeting you and the church, please 
let me know if your church is open for a service for 
a living word message and to bring Romania closer 
to your heart. 

Thanks and looking forward, 

John and Viorica Dolinschi  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